Sonny & Lihna Padock Capital Hill Baptist Church P.O. Box 758 Kolonia, Pohnpei,

Federated States of Micronesia 96941

E-mail: padocks.pohnpeimicronesia@gmail.com spadock@comfsm.fm Cellphone: (691) 921-6201

January 10, 2016

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:

Greetings, grace, peace, and joy be unto you from God our Father, and from the Lord Jesus Christ.

We thank the Lord and you for your faithful prayers and financial support. Being an Independent Baptist Church and a small church, we couldn't have accomplished the church projects and other services if it wasn't for your prayers, help and support. Thank you.

We pray the Lord will bring forth fruit for His glory and also abound to your account.

We would like you to pray for these 2 families who have been attending Sunday morning services regularly for over 3 months now. Pray for their salvation. They are Mr. and Mrs. Clement Phillip and their children and a recently widowed lady, Mrs. Arinda Albert, and her children.

Other prayer needs:

- I. Bible translation and workshop at the end of this month (January 22-30)
- 2. Pohnpei Baptist Bible Institute. I'll be teaching a course on Doctrine of Man and Sin from February to April 2016.
- 3. Youth and prison ministry.
- 4. One of our sons, Haworth, who graduated from College of Micronesia-FSM, this past December is looking for a job to support his wife and 2 daughters.
- 5. Pray for our Roland who is attending Harvest Baptist Bible College in Guam.
- 6. Physical health to Mr. Kesner Santos & me.

Praise:

- 1.God's goodness, faithfulness, and grace in helping us through 2015.
- 2. Comfort and encouragement to us and Apolong's family. Dolpe and the children have resumed attending church services, and the girls have organized the teenage girls to sing specials during our worship services.
- 3. Healing- For Mr. Kesner Santos who had gout and was not able to attend several services including Christmas and New Year Eve services. For me- I had a boil on my thigh and I was not able to work for 2 weeks.
- 4. Three (3) precious beautiful granddaughters: Hanna Arleen to Haworth and Regina in September and a twin: Shawna Grace and Leah Joy to Sonny Jr. and Cindy in October.

We look forward to another year-to follow the Lord, fellowship with Him and His people, serve Him and glorify Him with our theme: "Be Strong in the Lord and in His might."

Note: I have a new cellphone number (691-921-6201). Please free to call or text me any time.

In His Service,

Sonny, Lihna and the Kids